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02 August 2012 

 

The Chair and Committee Members, 

General Purpose Standing Committee No. 5, 

Parliament House, 

Macquarie Street, 

SYDNEY, NSW  2000 

 

Dear Sir, 

 

Inquiry into the Management of Public Land in NSW 

 

The Riverina and Murray Regional Organisation of Councils (RAMROC) represents the 

interests of eighteen Member Councils in the Riverina and Murray regions of south west New 

South Wales, which cover an area of 126,595 sq km and have a 2011 ABS Statistics total 

population of 168,643. 

 

The 2010 decision of the New South Wales Labor Government to create substantial areas of 

Redgum National Parks has already resulted in severe economic and social consequences 

for affected Councils and communities in the Balranald, Berrigan, Deniliquin, Leeton, Murray, 

Murrumbidgee and Wakool LGA areas, all of which fall within the RAMROC region. 

 

In short, the Government’s decision unnecessarily decimated an $80 to $100 million per 

annum redgum timber industry that had been successfully and environmentally well 

managed for some 150 years, and replaced it with a once off structural adjustment package 

of only $12 million, referred to as the Regional Employment and Community Development 

Fund.  

 

As a result, there have been substantial closures of timber mills and the associated loss of 

both full time and part time redgum industry employment throughout the region, not to 

mention the indirect job losses and consequent economic and social flow-on impacts. 

 

This was without doubt a rushed political decision by the State Government at that time, well 

known to be influenced by an approaching State election and a desperate attempt by that 

Government to attract the electoral support of environmental lobby groups. The decision flew 

strongly in the face of reliable science, common sense and evidence based objections which 

had been presented to both the Natural Resources Commission Inquiry and to State 

Government Ministers by professional experts, timber industry and forestry peak bodies, 

local councils, and businesses, historians, community organisations and residents of the 

region. 

 

Although not entirely relevant to your current Inquiry, these areas are now the subject of a 

further likely political decision in relation the proposed Murray Darling Basin Plan, which will 

unnecessarily divert huge quantities of irrigation water from food and fibre production for 

environmental purposes. Again, the draft Basin Plan demonstrates a lack of sensible forward 

strategic planning and contains serious flaws and deficiencies, with the proposed water 

diversions being driven to a very large extent by extremist and powerful lobby groups. 

 

However, the point is made that in relation to the issue of environmental water resources, 

one of the recommendations in the Natural Resources Commission redgum report was that 

an additional 1200 GL of environmental water entitlements be acquired for the forest areas. 




